
Nova Business Park South Tentative Parcel Map (P19-00022) 
Planning Commission Hearing Date July 15, 2020 

 

 
“D” 

 
Tentative Parcel Map Application 

Packet 









CAB CONSULTING 
ENGINEERS January 25, 2019 

 

PO Box 140 Napa CA 94559 c707.694.6479  

 
County of Napa Planning Building and Engineering Services 
C/O Sean Trippi 
1195 Third St., STE 210 
Napa, CA 94559 
 
RE: Project Statement for Tentative Subdivision Map Submittal for APN 057-020-025 
 
Dear Sean: 
 
The Nova Business Park Tentative Subdivision Map proposes division of a single 20.23 acre Industrial 
Park/Airport Compatibility (IP/AC) into eleven (11) parcels.  The new parcels range in size from 2.81 to 
0.91 acres in size.  Access to project is via Devlin Road with the proposed construction of two new public 
courts.  New public water service is proposed from American Canyon and new public sewer service is 
proposed from Napa Sanitation District.  Both Agencies have been provided will serve letter requests at 
the time of this Map application.  The public facilities installation and scheduling is proposed within 6 
months of Final Map and Improvement Plan approval in compliance per Napa County Code Section 
17.080.040 (2)(3). 
 
The project is generally located along Devlin Road approximately 3000 feet south of it’s terminus at 
Soscol Ferry Road.  A Site Location Map is provided for reference. 
 
A Section 404 Wetland Delineation for this site has been performed by Zentner and Zentner Associates 
dated October 2016 and is provided for reference. 
 
A preliminary Geotechnical Report for this site has been performed by RGH Consultants dated June 23, 
2005 and is provided for reference.   
 
This Tentative Subdivision Map application and materials are in substantial conformance with an 
Approved Subdivision Map application, #PM06-0166-LANDDIV, approved on August 12, 2011.  That 
approval has since lapsed and therefore a new application is being provided.  No increase in water or 
wastewater demand is proposed.  The development footprint complies with Napa County Code Section 
18.108.025 – Setback Requirements as a mapped blue line stream bisects the parcel.  Two substantive 
changes from the previous approved Map are added to ensure compliance with current code.  First, the 
project proposes infrastructure pursuant to the Bay Area Stormwater Agencies Association (BASMAA) 
guidelines and current Napa County Post Construction Stormwater Management code.  Second, 
connection to an existing sanitary sewer main located on an adjacent parcel is proposed to reduce 
construction scope and potential impacts from the previously approved Map. 
 
The planner of record for this map will be Beth Painter with Balanced Planning, Inc.  Any future 
comments and correspondence should be directed to her for coordination at beth@bpnapa.com or 
707.337.3385   
 
Cc: Beth Painter, Balanced Planning, Inc. 
 Ron Fedrick, Fedrick Trust 
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